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BY EMAIL 

August 26, 2022 

John Goudy 
Scott Petrie LLP 
2000 - 252 Pall Mall Street 
London, ON  N6A 5P6 
jgoudy@scottpetrie.com  

Dear Mr. Goudy: 

Re:  Joint Letter on Status of Settlement Negotiations 
Enbridge Gas Inc. Dawn to Corunna Replacement Project 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2022-0086 

This letter responds to the Canadian Association of Energy and Pipeline Landowner 
Associations and its subcommittee the Dawn Corunna Landowner Committee 
(CAEPLA-DCLC) letter dated August 24, 2022. In response to the CEAPLA-DCLC 
letter, the Ontario Energy Board will extend the due date for a joint letter from CAEPLA-
DCLC and Enbridge Gas Inc. regarding the status of their settlement negotiations to 
September 15, 2022. 

On August 23, 2022, the OEB issued a letter that, in part, stated the OEB would not 
order formal settlement negotiations between CAEPLA-DCLC and Enbridge Gas 
because negotiations appear to be progressing and both parties have an interest in 
reaching agreement as soon as possible. The OEB directed that, to avoid delay in 
issuing its Decision and Order in this proceeding, a joint letter from the parties must be 
filed no later than the due date for Enbridge Gas’s Argument-in-Chief advising whether 
any outstanding issues have been settled and describing any agreement. The joint letter 
would identify any outstanding issues that have not been settled, if applicable. The 
parties were directed to address those issues in their written submissions as currently 
provided for in Procedural Order No. 4. 

On August 23, 2022, CAEPLA-DCLC filed a letter to inform the OEB that a negotiation 
meeting between CAEPLA-DCLC and Enbridge Gas has been scheduled for 
September 9, 2022. Given the timing of this meeting, CAEPLA-DCLC stated that it 
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would not be possible to provide a joint letter before the due date for Enbridge Gas’s 
Argument-in-Chief, which is September 6, 2022. 

The OEB will extend the due date for a joint letter from CAEPLA-DCLC and Enbridge 
Gas to September 15, 2022. The joint letter will advise whether any outstanding issues 
have been settled and describe any agreement. The joint letter should also describe 
any outstanding issues that have not been settled. CAEPLA-DCLC will addressed any 
agreement and any outstanding issues in its written submissions, as may any interested 
intervenor, and Enbridge will respond in its reply argument, on the schedule currently 
provided for in Procedural Order No. 4. 

Please direct any questions relating to this letter to the Case Manager, Ritchie Murray, 
at 416-544-5182 or ritchie.murray@oeb.ca.  

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
 
 
c.  All Parties in EB-2022-0086 
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